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Dear Parents/Friends,  
As we head towards the end of what has been a very busy 

and successful year for the school, I write with some news 
and important information.  

 

Launch of the Blessed Peter Snow Academy Trust  
At the beginning of term, we were delighted that Bishop   

Marcus Stock was able to join students, staff and governors 
from each of the three schools currently in our trust for a   

special mass of dedication.  The mass was held at St Maryôs 
Batley and our thanks also go to Fr Mungovin for looking after 

us all. 

 
St John Fisher Feast Day Mass  

The mass led by Fr Nicholas Hird and attended by             
approximately 1000 staff and students was a great celebration 

for the school.  Such events are vital as it is important for the 

community to come together to worship and to celebrate our 
distinctive identity.   

 
Confirmation                                                                   

Congratulations to those students who were recently         

confirmed by Bishop Marcus in a deanery service at the Holy 

Spirit Church in Heckmondwike.  We are very proud of these 

young adults.   

Educational Visits  

The recent Year 7 outward 
bounds camp in Boreatton Park 

(Shropshire) and the Year 9 
trip to the Ardéche were great 

successes as you will be able 

to read elsewhere in this       
publication. 

 
As I write, we are waiting for a group of students to depart 

for Lourdes  to engage in the Diocesan Pilgrimage. We hope 

that the recent strikes in Calais, which have altered travel 
plans already, will not cause any difficulty for those attending.  

A number of one-day educational visits have been approved 
for the near future including the end of year reward trips. A 

full calendar has been prepared for next year. Thanks to  
parents for your support for this important aspect of our  

childrenôs education.  
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Summer Edition 2015  

THE  

F isher  F ocus  

Parent and Pupil Surveys  

Thank you to all parents and pupils that took part in 
these surveys.  The results are processed externally 

and returned to school.  A summary of these will be 
distributed alongside the main newsletter.  

 

Parental Holidays  
A reminder that it remains the policy that holiday   

requests in term time will not normally be granted as 
authorised absence.  This is due to the adverse effect 

it has on pupilsô education. One measure by which 
schools are judged is by the attendance achieved by 

the students.  The 

DFE expects schools 
to take strong action 

in this regard        
including the issuing 

of penalty notices.  

Please continue to 
help us by not asking 

for leave during term 
time.  

 
Staff Departures  

This summer sees the departure of a number of  

members of staff that are moving on to pastures new.  
We offer our best wishes to Mrs Goodfellow (33 years 

service) Mr Dalzell (31 years) and Mrs Ballard who are 
retiring and also to Fr Hall who is leaving to pursue his 

vocation in a different context.  

Our thanks also go to Miss Barnes, Miss Pascual, Mr 
Ali, Mr Mills and Mr Roberts.  

 
New Staff  

In September we will welcome the following new 

teachers to our school.  We are sure that they will help 
us to provide excellent education for our children.  

Deputy Headteacher ï Miss Wilkinson 
Asst. Headteacher ï Mr Habberjam 

Physics and Science ï Mrs Bowden 
Maths - Miss Logush 

         - Miss Beevers 

English - Miss Brown 
Languages - Mrs Vogel-Smith 

              Miss Laura Salceda 
 

I wish you all a fantastic summer holiday and thank 

you for your support of our school.  
 

Kevin Higgins  

http://risktakersforchrist.com/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2011/03/summer.jpeg


  

 

St John Fisher Catholic High School  

Term Dates -  Academic Year 2015 - 2016  
 

PUPILS  

 

 AUTUMN TERM 2015  

  

 SPRING TERM 2016 
                                     

   SUMMER TERM 2016 
 

  
FIRST DAY 

  
HALF TERM 

  

  
LAST DAY 

    
FIRST DAY 

  
HALF TERM 

  

  
LAST DAY 

    
FIRST DAY 

  
HALF TERM 

  

  
LAST DAY 

Wednesday 

2nd  
September 

26th    
October to 

2nd     
November  
inclusive 

Friday 
18th  

December 

  Tuesday 
5th  

January 

15th to 
22nd   

February 
inclusive 

Thursday 
24th 

March 

 Monday 
11th April 

 30th May 
to  

3rd June 
inclusive 

Tuesday 
19th July 

 

 
Year 12 Enrolment  

26th August 2015     

9.30am to 1.00pm                                     
in the Hall 

 
 

Year 13 Enrolment  

26th August 2015               
11am to 1pm 

in the Hall 
 

 

Exam Results  
AUGUST 2015 

 
            AS/A2    

Thursday 13th August 

9.30am to 12.30pm 
 Sixth Form Common 

Room 
 

  GCSE   
Thursday 20th August 

10am to 12.30pm  

in the Hall 

Textiles and Design  

 
AS/A Level Textiles 

 
Once again the AS/A Level students have put on a wonderful display of work 

for their end of year show. Much of the work was extremely detailed and an 

inspiration to younger pupils. Well done to all who had their work displayed in 

the final exhibition.  

 

 
 
 

-Mrs. Riordan, Teacher of Textiles 

Year 13 Career Academy  

Year 13 Career Academy students 

attended their graduation    cere-
mony in Leeds on 14th May.  The 

ceremony took place at ASDA 

MCE and was a great    celebra-
tion of all the students have 

achieved on the programme.  
 

 

Well done and good luck to all the 
students. 

  
 -Mrs. O'Hare, Mrs. Blanchfield 

and Mrs. Brooke, Careers 

 

 

Uniform Reminder  

 
Boys:   A plain black blazer with the school badge. Plain black  

trousers and a plain white shirt.  School tie (clip on).  A plain grey  
V-necked jumper (optional) with school badge. Socks in black or 

grey.  Shoes in plain black, suitable for school.  No canvas pumps 
or trainers.  

Girls:   A plain black blazer with the school badge.  Plain black  
trousers or skirt.  Leggings are not permitted and skirts must be just 
above the knee as a minimum length. (Lycra is not a suitable fabric 
for skirts as the skirt rises up when the student is moving; therefore 
it is not permitted). A plain white shirt.  School tie (clip on).  Plain 
grey V-necked jumper (optional) with school badge. Black or white 

socks or black thick tights.  Plain, black flat shoes with no  
adornments.  No canvas pumps or trainers.  

 
Make-up, fake tan, extreme hairstyles and nail varnish are not  

permitted and the only piercings allowed are for girls in the lower 
lobe of the ear (one pair of small, plain studs). No other facial or 

body piercings are allowed.  

For Pupils 



  

 

Parking outside school on Oxford Road  

 

The Council recently sent one of its CCTV Enforcement 

Vehicles to patrol the schools in the area around St John 
Fisher on one of its scheduled patrols. 

 
The van is equipped with both digital still and digital 

video cameras and takes images automatically as the 

driver-operator patrols the area.  
 

I spoke to the driver after the school buses and most     
students had left, and was surprised to learn that he 

estimated to have ócaughtô between 35 and 40 vehicles 

inappropriately parked in the area.  
 

He then went on to explain that each would receive a 
Fixed Penalty Notice in the post. 

 
Our school takes the safety of our students as they  

travel to and from school very seriously; the óno      

stopping restrictionô on Oxford Road enables our      
children to cross Oxford Road safely. Whenever I    

challenge a taxi driver or a parent itôs always the same 
response: ñIôll only be a minuteò. However if 1250    

students all took a minute, it would be chaos.  

 
Please do not come into school to drop off your child 

and please park away from the entrance to our school. 
This will keep all our children safer. 

 
Thank you. 

 

-Mr. Hawkins, School Transport Co-ordinator 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Message from Father Hall  

 
 

 
 

As I prepare to leave St John Fisherôs after six years as 

Deputy Head, I can look back on some very vivid   
memories. 

 
 

I have had the privilege to teach, and get to know, 
some wonderful students, who have repaid my efforts 

with respect and hard work.  Iôve been able to          

accompany trips to the battlefields of Flanders with Year 
10, and to Poland with the Sixth Form.  Iôve shared in 

some wonderful school liturgies, and enjoyed the week 
of mission led by the Sion Community in 2013.  And Iôve 

seen Mr Higgins dressed as the Snowman for World 

Book Day. 
 

 
St John Fisherôs is a very special school. There is a 

sense of community here among staff and students that 
goes beyond what I have experienced in other places.  

We work hard to be a good Catholic school and there is 

a wealth of meaning packed into those few words.  
A good Catholic school will provide its students with the 

opportunity and inspiration to succeed in their studies, 
to get results at 16 and 18 that do themselves justice, 

and to progress to the further learning or employment 

of their choice. 
 

 
But it will also give its students a strength of character 

that arises from the Gospel values that are at the heart 

of all that the school does.  As Pope Benedict said five 
years ago, our schools are not just about exams, they 

are about encouraging a life-long relationship with Jesus 
Christ. 

 
 

I leave to pursue a call to take what I have learned at St 

John Fisherôs and apply it to other schools around the 
country.  I am able to respond to this vocation because 

Fisherôs has done for me what it has done for so many 
thousands of young people in its history; it has helped 

me to love, to learn, and to develop my potential in the 

image of Christ. 
 

 - Father M. Hall 



  

 

Junior Maths Challenge Success 2015  

 
In April, 60 of our top mathematicians in Year 7 and 8 competed against 240,000 other Year 7 and 8 students from 

across the country in the Junior Maths Challenge. 
Certificates are awarded to the highest scoring 40% of candidates, of which the top 6% get a gold certificate; the 

next 13% get silver and the remaining 21% a bronze.  

It is an excellent achievement to be awarded a certificate as our students are competing against so many others 
from all around the country.  

The following students were awarded certificates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Well done to all those who took part in the challenge and those who were awarded a certificate, especially those in 

Year 7. It is quite an achievement for Year 7 students to be awarded a certificate in Maths, as they were in  
competition with students from Year 8, whose knowledge and skills are greater, so well done to those above.  

 

-Mrs. Hammerton, Maths 

Reminders 
- Please make sure you have your name written inside your uniform and bag in case it gets lost. 

 
- Although the bag rack is handy, do not leave any belongings there for days on end. This is how they get lost. 

 
- Please clear your belongings from the bag rack before the holidays as  

anything that is left will be cleared. 
 

Thank you. 

  Year 7 Year 8 

Gold James Oldroyd (best in year)   

 

 
Silver 

Oliver Perks 

Robbie Thompson 

Louisa Warne ( best in year) 

Joshua Dransfield 
Corby Thomas 

  

 

 
Bronze 

Kieran Wilkins 

Adam Muchowski 
Isobelle Sibbald 

Penny Tattersfield 
Damian Smolis 

Lucas Hardwick 

Georgia Oldroyd 
Molly Jennings 

Tom Crosland 
Joshua Gauntlett 



  

 

Intermediate Maths Challenge results 2015  

 
In February, 60 of our top mathematicians in Years 9, 10 and 11 

competed against 200,000 other Year 9, 10 and 11 students from 
across the country in the intermediate Maths challenge. 

The Maths challenge encourages mathematical reasoning,     pre-

cision of thought, and fluency in using basic mathematical tech-
niques to solve interesting problems. 

Certificates are awarded to the highest scoring 40% of          
candidates, of which the top 6% get a gold certificate; the next 

13% get silver and the remaining 21%, a bronze.  
It is an excellent achievement to be awarded a certificate as our 

students are competing against so many others from all around 

the country.  
The following students were awarded certificates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to all those who took part in the challenge and to 

those who were awarded a certificate, especially those in Year 9. 

It is quite an achievement for the Year 9 students to be awarded 

a certificate as they were in competition with students from years 

10 and 11 whose skills and knowledge in Maths are far greater, 

so well done to those above.   

-Mrs. Hammerton, Maths 

 

60 Second Interview  
with Miss Dhorajiwala  

 

 

 

  Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

 

 
 

 
Gold 

    Luke Jones 

Luke also  
qualified for 

the next round 
of tests,      

putting him in 

the top 2% of 
the country.  

 

 
 

Silver 

  Tom Wilde 

(best in year)  
Kacper Lubisz 

Jacob Caine 
Molly Reid 

Noah Hawkins 

Sam Kettlewell 

Thomas Caine 

 

 
 

Bronze 

Farah Mushtaq 

(best in year)  
Martha Storey 

Fatima Patel 
Uwais Aswat 

Gin Chan 

Callum Orange 

Joe Chatwood 

Elizabeth White 
Catherine 

Warne 
Darren Tharby 

Maleehah Ali 

Isaac England 

Liam  
Hargreaves 

Ben Walker 
Nathan  

Dehaney 

Niall Cousins 

What is your job?  

I am a science teacher! 

 

 If you could go back to any 
year of your life, which would it 

be and why?  

I would go back to my final year of 
University because I met so many 
people from all over the world and 

made amazing friends. Even though 
it was a difficult year, we had so 

much fun. 

 

 What is your favourite film?  

It has to be Invictus  with Morgan 
Freeman and Matt Damon. I feel 

inspired every time I watch it.  

 

Which four people, dead or 
alive, would you invite to a  

dinner party?  

Ant and Dec because they are very 
funny and we could plan some 

pranks! 

Torvill and Dean: they could teach 
me how to dance and ice skate. 

 

 If you won the lottery, what 
would you do with the money?  

 
I would spend the money on my 
family and friends, then buy a 

house as that is something I am 

saving up for. 
 

 
 

- Miss Dhorajiwala, Science 



  

 

Boreatton Park  
 

Boreatton Park has been one of the best experiences of our lives. We got to participate in a number of fun       

activities such as: quad biking, giant swing, abseiling, kayaking, raft building, rock climbing, a challenge course 
and low ropes. 

 
We set off from school, with our bags packed full of sweets, at 10.30am on Friday morning and we arrived at   

Boreatton Park early in the afternoon. We met our PGL groupies, Russ and Stacey, then once weôd had lunch we 
went straight to our first activities in our groups. After tea there was always different evening entertainment: on 

the first night we went in the swimming pool, on the second night we all went round the camp fire, and on the 

final night we played team games.  
 

Overall we had a brilliant time at Boreatton Park, we were all shattered by the time we arrived home on Monday 
but it was definitely worth it!  

Annie Storey and Mia Greenwood, 7J 

 
On Friday the 19

th  
June 2015 eighty six children from Year 7 set off on an adventure to Boreatton Park Activity 

Centre in Shropshire. All the pupils were so excited on the three hour journey that I think we gave all the teachers 
a headache with the constant talking. 

 

The fun began as soon as we arrived as my group went straight to the zip wire, it was great. There were a lot more 
activities that we did including: Quad Biking, Giant Swing, Challenge Course, Abseiling, Archery, Raft Building, low 

ropes, the climbing wall and last but not least kayaking. 
 

Giant Swing was mine and many others favourite activity. Raft building and kayaking were also good because  
everyone jumped in and got soaked. Mr Hawkins was pushing people in when we were kayaking but we got our 

own back and pushed him in at the end of the session. 
Finally the Food was EPIC! 
  Luis Callaghan, 7F 

 
The trip gave pupils in Year 7 a chance to get to know each other outside of the classroom and to challenge    

themselves by taking them out of their comfort zone. The pupils were a credit to our school. 
Over the course of the trip pupils surprised themselves with their bravery; climbing higher than they ever thought 

they could and pushing themselves in a range of different feats.  

The trip also showed how supportive of each other the pupils at St John Fisher can be with screams and shouts of 
encouragement and congratulations throughout. A great time was had by all and big congratulations should go to 

all the pupils who took part for their effort, behaviour and courage to push themselves. Well done. 
-Mr. Egan, Teacher of P.E 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



  

 

Health Awareness Day (21st May 2015)  

On Health Awareness Day we spent the day going to different workshops to help us learn how to look after      

ourselves in different situations. We had a very moving talk from two ladies from The Luke and Marcus Trust 
about their sons who had lost their lives to drugs. They explained to us what it was like, what damage drugs can 

do and how it impacted on their family and friends. We learned a lot from this.  
 

We also had a lesson on how to keep fit and how to exercise. We did 

this by doing little drills, such as running and learning how to pass and 
score a try in rugby.  

 
In another workshop two men from a group called Second Chance told 

us what it was like for them having been involved in car accidents.  
They now have brain injuries and needed help to do the simplest of 

tasks.  

 
They were really interesting and funny!  

Health Awareness Day also taught us how to save someoneôs life.  We 
learnt how to do many different things such as how to give someone 

CPR and how to stop someone choking; these are good skills to have.   

 
In addition we learnt how to resist peer group pressure.   

Further workshops we attended were about how to avoid accidents on 
the railway, how to eat healthily and how to keep yourself safe in  

public places. 
 

We all enjoyed Health Awareness Day as it taught us many skills and 

life lessons. It was good because we learnt in a fun way and got to 
join in with all the activities.  

Sophie Mcnally and Taylor Franklin, Year 8 

El Mundo Hispano -  Routes into Languages  

For the past seven weeks, six Year 8 students have been competing in the óRoutes into Languages El Mundo     
Hispanoô competition, which is being run in conjunction with York University.  

They have completed a variety of research and creative tasks, which have seen them answering questions about 
different Spanish-speaking countries and creating different items such as their own Mayan calendar. They will  

attend the prize-giving ceremony and languages taster day at York University on 2nd July,                                   

so wish them ¡Buena suerte! 
 

 - Mrs. McIntyre, Teacher of Languages 


